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CAREER & TECHNICAL  

EDUCATION MONTH 

Judith Rhoads, Ed.D., President 

MCC observed Career & Technical Education (CTE) Month

       during February with several activities.  Presentations were 

made at the Lions Club, Rotary Club, and the local SHRM meeting.  A Kiwanis 

Club presentation is scheduled for March.  On Valentineôs Day, we hosted ñWe love 

CTE studentsò receptions on the Health Campus and the North Campus.  Banners 

like the one shown below were displayed in the Hatley Building, the John H. Gray 

Building, and the Brown Badgett, Sr. Energy & Advanced 

Technology Center.  And one of the most exciting parts was 

the announcement of  CTE Students of the Month.  Nominat-

ed by their respective program coordinators, the February 

CTE Students of the Month are: 

¶ Sandra Betts - Business Technology 

¶ Robert Crafton - Information Technology 

¶ Brittany Glore - Radiography 

¶ Jessica Holderman - Respiratory Care 

¶ Hannah Jacobs - Physical Therapist Assistant 

¶ Jenny Prather - Medical Office Technology 

¶ Daniel Riggs - Machine Tool Technology 

 

Career and technical education is at the forefront of preparing 

students to be ñcollege- and career-ready.ò  MCCôs technical 

programs equip students with core academic skills, employa-

bility skills, and job-specific, technical skills.  For a complete listing of MCCôs aca-

demic programs, please visit our website at www.madisonville.kctcs.edu/Academics. 

 

As we move into March, priority registration for summer and fall classes will be 

underway; our Spring Break is March 5-10 and the North Campus will be experienc-

ing power outages as electrical upgrades will be completed during this week.  The 

Glema Mahr Center for the Arts has a full schedule for March; see the Upcoming 

Events section page 8 or visit their website at www.glemacenter.org for more details. 
 

Until next month . . . 

 

 

 

 
 

Robert Crafton 
Information  

Technology 
CTE Student  

of the Month 

Ÿ 

Sandra Betts 
Business Technology 

CTE Student  
of the Month 

Ŷ 

Brittany Glore 
Radiography 

CTE Student  
of the Month 

Ŷ 

Jessica Holderman 
Respiratory Care 

CTE Student  

of the Month 
Ÿ 

Hannah Jacobs 
Physical Therapist 

Assistant 
CTE Student  

of the Month 

Ŷ 

Jenny Prather 
Medical Office 

Technology 
CTE Student  

of the Month 

Ÿ 

Daniel Riggs 
Machine Tool 

Technology 
CTE Student  

of the Month 

Ŷ 



2 Presidentôs Newsletter 

G
o
 
R
e
d
 
f
o
r
 
W
o
m
e
n
ô
s
 

 

H
e
a
r
t
 
H
e
a
l
t
h
 
M
o
n
t
h

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STANLEY LEWIS MULTICULTURAL/

DIVERSITY WRITING CONTEST  

WINNERS ANNOUNCED 
 

 

  

Pictured above (l-r) are:  front row - Kay Hawkins, Stephanie 

Taylor, Ava Cook; middle row - Judy Mitchell, Patty Simmons, 

Dawn Latham; back row - Kay Vespie, Melinda Weil, Becky 

Jarvis. 

 

Pictured (l-r) to the left are:  front row - Erica Jeffrey, Kay 

Vespie, Alyssa Duncan; middle row - Chrissy Johnston, 

Maryssa Duncan, Nicole Arflack; back row - Shannon With-

erspoon, Brittany Miller, Sheri Tapp. 

In celebration of February's Go Red for Women's Heart Health 

Month, the MCC Heart Walk Committee sponsored a door deco-

rating contest.  The winning team decorated the door of nursing 

faculty member, Kay Vespie, and will be treated to lunch at Pizza 

Hut. 

Matthew Tirey  
(photo not available) 

Middle School Award 

ñOur Cultures and How They Have 

Formed Americaò 

Martin John-A Winstead 
1st Place Winner 

ñThe Surburbò 

Eddie Fleming 
2nd Place Winner 

ñTo See or Not to Seeò 

Loretta Stafford 
3rd Place Winner 

ñMulticultural Integration:  A New 

Horizonò 
Gregory D. Moore 
Mime Presentation 

The winners of the 2012 Stanley Lewis Multi-

cultural/Diversity Writing Contest were an-

nounced at MCCôs 17th Annual Voices Pro-

gram on February 21, 2012.   Winners had the 

opportunity to read their award-winning pieces 

and Gregory D. Moore performed a compelling 

mime presentation. 
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Natalie Cooper, Professor in Social 

Sciences conducted a professional devel-

opment session on Web 2.0: Spicing Up 

Your Online Classes on Friday, Febru-

ary 17, 2012. This session introduced 

participants to Web 2.0 and provided 

tools that may be useful to their instruc-

tion.  Some of the concepts presented 

were Blogs, Podcasts and Prezi.  The 

participants were provided with a link 

for the top 100 Web 2.0 tools for educa-

tors.  One of which was http://

www.quizlet.com, a site that allows the 

user to create flash cards.  Participants in 

the session also provided techniques and 

practices that will be useful in the online 

or classroom environment. 

 

Penny Charbonneau, Student Support 

Services, was awarded a Master of Arts 

in Mathematics degree from Western 

Kentucky University, on December 16, 

2011. 

 

Dr. Scott Vander Ploeg, Humanities 

Division Chair and Professor of English, 

chaired the annual meeting of the Trade-

water / Lower Green Rivers Watershed 

Watch at the Owensboro Museum of 

Science and History on February 4, 

2012. The group of volunteers has col-

lected ten years of data on water quality 

issues in the region and is updating and 

upgrading its program to meet new 

standards and protocols.  Results from 

this volunteer program have been used 

by the EPA and the state Divison of Wa-

ter to improve stream and river issues, 

including over 18 instances in Hopkins 

County alone.  Recent efforts have cor-

rected problems that existed upstream of 

Madisonville's water intake from the 

Green River.  Training for new volun-

teers will be offered in April.  Contact 

Scott for further information.  

 

Of special note . . . PROBLEM BASED LEARNING 
By Pam Smith, Professor of Biology 

A Critical Thinking Professional Development Workshop on Problem Based Learning 

was presented on February 3rd by Judy Roy and Pamela Smith at MCC and attended by 

twenty-two faculty and professional staff.  Problem Based learning originated in the late 

1960ôs as part of the medical program at McMaster University.  Since then, the pedagogy 

has been adapted worldwide in educational programs of all levels.  PBL courses differ 

from traditional courses in that instructors serve as facilitators of student learners instead 

of lecturers or vessels of knowledge that should deliver their knowledge to others by pour-

ing it on!  In PBL, students discover course content through group work with real life 

problems that do not have clear cut solutions.  The ñmessinessò of the problems encour-

ages students to think creatively in producing hypothesis and solutions.  The students then 

identify learning issues associated with their hypothesis and bring the research of their 

learning issues to their discussions.  The instructor/facilitator is actively probing the stu-

dents, directing and redirecting them to cover all possibilities.  The result is that students 

are not passively waiting for knowledge but are actively involved in discovery.  Other 

courses may incorporate real-life problem solving as assignments in their courses, but in a 

PBL classroom, the problem is the actual delivery of the course content. 

 

In addition to the benefits of actively learning course themes and topics, students gain 

many other work related benefits.  They learn to work effectively in groups.  They learn to 

take responsibility for not only their own success, but for the success of the team as well.  

They value attendance, participation, and productivity, even to the point that they recog-

nize the inappropriateness of the use of social media in accomplishing goals! 

 

Comments from those in attendance at the workshop included ñall courses should be 

taught like this,ò ñwow, what a great way to teach and learn,ò and ñinteresting, exciting, 

and useful!ò  Three additional MCC faculty members are implementing PBL into their 

courses at MCC this semester and there are other faculty that are investigating the possi-

bility of utilizing this beneficial learning strategy to their tool belts! 

ñMoney for Mustangsò 
 

TRIO Talent Search advisor, Corey 

Downey, collaborated with Muhlen-

berg County High School to host a 

ñMoney for Mustangsò night for 

high school seniors and their parents. 

Tonya Bowers, counselor at Muhlen-

berg County High School, reminded 

students to apply for area scholar-

ships. Destiny OôRourke, Kentucky 

Higher Education Assistance Au-

thority (KHEAA) Outreach Counse-

lor, provided a short overview of 

financial aid opportunities and the 

financial aid application process. 

Closing the program, Casey Young, 

from MCCôs Financial Aid depart-

ment, assisted seniors and their par-

ents in completing their Free Appli-

cation for Federal Student Aid. 

(FAFSA). Also assisting parents and 

students were Talent Search staff 

Wes Ausenbaugh, Roshun Radford, 

Marcia Evans and Anna Leasure. 

  

Pictured  (l-r) are:  Destiny 

OôRourke, KHEAA Outreach 

Counselor, and Corey Downey, 

TRiO Talent Search Advisor 

 

http://www.quizlet.com
http://www.quizlet.com
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Posters-at-the Capitol, the annual 

exhibition of undergraduate re-

search from all Kentucky state-

supported colleges and universi-

ties and KCTCS,  was held on 

January 26, 2012, in the Capitol 

Rotunda in Frankfort. Several re-

search projects from Madisonville 

Community College that were 

presented at the Conference for 

Student Research at Owensboro 

Community and Technical Col-

lege in November 2011 were se-

lected to be shown at Posters-at-

the-Capitol. They were ñAnalysis 

of Wind Data and Potential for 

Wind Energy in Kentucky,ò by 

students of Dr. Janardan Rohat-

gi,  ñPhototaxic Behavior of Meal-

worm Larvae, Tenebrio   molitor, 

in Dim and Bright Light,ò and ñA 

Macroscopic and Microscopic 

Comparison of Plants and Ani-

mals from Cleared and Uncleared 

Forest Floors,ò by students of Dr. 

Mary Janssen and Pam Smith, and 

ñVerifying Hookeôs Law and 

Finding the Youngôs Modulus of 

Elasticity of a Steel Wire,ò by 

students of Dr. Aseem Talukdar 

and Dr. Mike Shifflett. 

 

The Posters-at-the-Capitol event 

takes place each year, and in re-

cent years has been attended by 

faculty and students from KCTCS. 

These young researchers may one 

day transfer to four-year colleges 

and universities to pursue paths in 

science. 

POSTERS-AT-THE-CAPITOL 

Recipients of the January 2012 Persistence Award were Jason Beasley, Brittany Har-

dison, Bailey Morris, and Tina Warner.  These individuals were rewarded with $25 in 

Muhlenberg County Chamber Checks or gas cards.  

 

Recipients of the GED Credential Completion Award were Hayes Ashley, Alta 

Geary, Samantha Flener, and Tony Franks.  These individuals successfully passed the 

GED in February and were rewarded with $50 in Muhlenberg Chamber Checks. 

 

MCCôs ACE2 Muhlenberg Adult Education, in partnership with the Felix Martin Foun-

dation and the Muhlenberg Literacy Council, are sponsoring the awards from January 1, 

2012 to June 30, 2012.  Criteria for the awards are: 

  

Persistence Awards - For all eligible students* (11.9 TABE score or below and working 

toward a GED credential or basic skills), there will be a monthly drawing for a chance to 

win $25 in Muhlenberg County Chamber Checks (good at over 40 County locations) or 

Gas Cards.  Chances to win are dependent on in-center hourly participation and number 

of total monthly students. For every hour of study a student completes in-center, the 

student receives one chance to win in the monthly drawing.  There will be 4 Chamber 

Checks or Gas Cards awarded each month. 

  

Free Testing - The Muhlenberg Literacy Council in conjunction with the Felix Martin 

Foundation will continue to support Muhlenberg students by paying the $60 test fee.     

  

GED Credential Completion Awards - For those students officially enrolled and regis-

tered for the GED exam through ACE2 Muhlenbergôs GED program, there will be a 

reward of $50 in Muhlenberg Chamber Checks for all successful testers who earn a 

GED credential between January 1, 2012 and June 30, 2012.  The student must not al-

ready possess a high school diploma or have previously been awarded a GED credential 

in order to qualify. 

 

Pictured (l-r) are:  Brittany Hardison and Bailey 

Morris; Jason Beasley and Tina Warner were 

unavailable for photo. 

 

Pictured (l-r) are: Alta Geary and Hayes Ashley; 

 Samantha Flener and Tony Franks were  

 unavailable for photo.  

ACE
2
 MUHLENBERG ADULT EDUCATION PROGRAM 

ANNOUNCES PERSISTENCE AND  

GED CREDENTIAL COMPLETION AWARDS 


